
From: frankie ruff  

Sent: 02 March 2025 09:45 

To: Planning 

Subject: Re: Comments on 2025/0523/P have been received by the council. 

 

I’m extremely concerned, I am next door, lower ground floor. My light and 

privacy will be affected if a two-story extension is built. Please come visit my 

home to see this. Also, I am concerned that any structural development may 

impact on my home and my neighbours homes as we are fully attached and 

have been subject to subsidence caused by three large trees recently which 

have been removed by Camden Council. Our subsidence is only just settling, 

and we are still waiting for all the damage to be fixed by our insurance this 

year. Also, the buildings have been built on soft soil with shallow foundations. 

This is all extremely worrying. Also, online here. I ought to mention that the 

proposed ground floor plans have a heading of Proposed Lower Ground Floor 

at the bottom of the upper ground plan, which is a little confusing. Possibly a 

typo. 

 

 

Comments made by Frances Ruffelle of basement flat, 1 St.George's Terrace, 

Primrose Hill, Nw1 8xh 

 

Comment Type is Objection 

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged 

and/or copyright protected. This e-mail is intended for the addressee only. If 

you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material 

from your computer. See our new Privacy Notice 

here<http://www.camden.gov.uk/privacystatement> which tells you how we 

store and process the data we hold about you and residents. 
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